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MASS SCHEDULE 
 

Saturday:  

     4:00 p.m.  

Sunday:  

    8:30 a.m.; 10:30 a.m. 
 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday 

& Friday:   

     8:00 a.m. 

 Wednesday: NO MASS 

December 10, 2017 

 

RECONCILIATION 
Saturday at 11:00 am or you may call  

the office to make an appointment. 
 

BAPTISM 
We baptize during all Masses. Parents 

are required to attend a Pre-Baptism 

session prior to the Baptism. Please call 

the office for more information. 
 

MARRIAGE 
Arrangements must be made at  

least six months in advance. 
 

MINISTRY OF THE SICK 
If you know of anyone who is sick and 

cannot get to Mass, and they wish to 

receive the Eucharist, please call the 

office so arrangements can be made. 
 

 
 

PARISH STAFF 
  Pastor: Rev. Michael Crookston 

  mcrookston@dioceseofgreensburg.org 

  Music Director: Toni Lynn Salvino 

  Bulletin Sec.: Tara Manderino 

  tmanderino@dioceseofhgreensburg.org 

  Maintenance: Patrick Frederick 

 

BULLETIN DEADLINE 
Any article for the bulletin must be  

in the office by Monday noon. 

 



MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK  
 

Saturday, December 9ðVigil 

     4:00 pm     +Stacy Maione by Family 

Sunday, December 10Second Sunday of Advent

    8:30 am     +John & Mary Turkovich by Family 

  10:30 am     +Anthony DiGioia  by Kenny & Debbie 

Monday, December 11 

    8:00 am      +Joseph F. Frantz by Jim & MaryAnn Smith 

Tuesday, December 12 

    8:00 am      St. Lucy 

Wednesday, December 13 
 8:00 am    NO MASS 

Thursday, December 14 

    9:00 am       +Lucy Capacassa by Harhai Family 

Friday, December 15 

    8:00 am       +Evelyn Kowell by daughter, Paula 

Saturday, December 16ðVigil 

    4:00 pm     + Nazareth & Susan Victoria by Jim & Carol  

     Sepesky 

December 17ðThird Sunday of Advent

    8:30 am     +Lillian Fedorchik by Christine & Peter Gibino 

  10:30 am     +Mary Sowko by Family 

         

                    Weekly Collection  December 3 
   

     

           Parish Office:  

618 KNOX AVE Å MONESSEN, PA 15062 
Parish Office: 724-684-7661 Å Fax: 724-684-8981 

Chapel Hall: 724-684-5512  

Religious Education: 724-929-9300 

OFFICE HOURS 
Monday ïThursday: 8:30 a.m. ï12; 1 p.m.ï 3 p.m. 

Friday: 8:30 a.m.ð1:00 p.m.  

4:00 p.m. G. Pesi 
B. DuBreucq 

R. Croushore 
N. Campus 
S. Campus 

B. DuBreucq 
B. DuBreucq 

8:30 a.m. S. Surdyn K. Imbrescia 
J. Todd 
F. Petrosky 

B. Zboyosky 
Q. Zboyosky 

10:30 a.m. J. Olup 
 
LWC- 
P. Alcorn 

R. Sassack 
Volunteer 
M. Gigliotti 

J. Sacco 
Volunteer 

Money Counters - Monday, December 11, 2017 
Team # 2   V. Saunders 

Ministry Schedule  ð  Sat. Dec. 16 & Dec. 17 

Time Lector Eucharistic Altar Servers 

A Season of Reflection  

   We have all heard the stories 

of Advent over and over again, 

and yet even though they were 

written so very long ago, the 

history that we hear does not 

only apply to past events. The 

pains and frustrations of people 

so very long ago are the same 

pains and frustrations we feel every day, even though the events 

of history are different. It is ironic how we as people never 

seem to change or learn from the past, we just keep doing the 

same things and making the same mistakes over and over again. 

   Advent offers to each of us an opportunity just to sit back and 

become aware of life as we are living it. Our days are all filled 

with many tasks, and most of the things we do, we do without 

much thought. We go through our routines without really think-

ing about what we are doing. Then there are all of those chores 

we just canôt seem to get started with. For many of our tasks in 

life it is the beginning that is most difficult, just getting started. 

Once we begin, energy and stamina seem to kick in and we get 

finished. Our gospel for this week opens with the words: ñThe 

beginning of the gospel of Jesus Christ the Son of God.ò We are 

told about a messenger who would get things ready, but is this 

really the beginning? The real beginning is when the people go 

out and encounter John, and as the gospel unfolds the people go 

out and encounter Jesus. This is the beginning we all need to 

focus on. How do we encounter this Jesus the Son of God? Ad-

vent then becomes the many ways that we prepare for these 

encounters. 

   We do not know a lot about John but we certainly learn a lot 

from his message. One thing is very clear and that is his minis-

try was not about himself but about the ñone mightier than I 

(who) is coming after me.ò Everything that John did, pointed to 

the coming of Jesus. He proclaimed repentance, prepared for 

Jesus and died, this was the pattern of his life. It should also be 

the pattern for our own lives: proclaiming the gospel of repent-

ance, prepare for Christôs many comings and to die to ourselves 

daily. By our Christian living we not only point to Christ, but 

we also make present the Christ who dwells in us. The chal-

lenge of gospel living is the beginning ï getting started. 

During this second week of Advent we are called upon to re-

flect over our lives. What have we learned from the past, how 

have we grown because of it? How have we dealt with our mis-

takes, faults and weaknesses? Do we follow the wisdom of 

scripture and treat people with compassion and mercy pointing 

them to Christ? This is what the season is all about, getting 

ready for our many encounters with Jesus.  

   The baptism of repentance proclaimed by John is just the be-

ginning; repentance leads to baptism ñwith the Holy Spiritò 

through which we are empowered for mission, and the mission 

calls us to participate with Christ in bringing about ñnew heav-

ens and a new earth.ò Through our own baptism we participate 

in the life and ministry of Jesus. The way that we live our lives 

does make a difference. By the goodness of our lives we an-

nounce that Christ has come and brought us salvation. 

Advent: 

Accent: 

Utility & Energy: 

Votive Candles: 

Christmas Flowers: 

Opatlky: 

Bible Study: 

Holy Day: 

Adult & Children Collection: 

Total: 

215 

36 

198 

145 

319 

162 

33 

57 

6666 

$7,831 

Christmas Wafers  
We will be selling Christmas wafers in the entrance of the 

Church. The cost will be $3.00 per pack. They will be available 

throughout December. 



Coffee  & Doughnuts  
Weôre taking a short hiatus from our regular 

schedule. Breakfast with Santa will be on 

December 17, and  Christmas Eve is the fol-

lowing week. Weôll resume whatôs turning 

out to be a  popular event on Sunday,  

January 7. See you in 2018! 

Faith  

Advent Penance Services  
This week we will begin our Pen-

ance services for our region. On 

Thursday, December 14 we will 

have our service here at Epiphany. 

The service will begin at 7:00 p.m. 

and there will be a number of priests 

present. I hope that you will be able 

to take advantage of this opportunity 

to share in Godôs loving forgiveness 

through this wonderful sacrament. 

   Below I have the listing of the Penance services that will be 

conducted throughout our region during the season of Advent. 

All of these services will begin at 7:00 p.m. 

December 18, Holy Family, West Newton 

December 19, St. Anneôs Rostraver 

December 20, St. Johnôs Perryoppolis 

December 21, St. Sebastianôs, Belle Vernon 

Stewardship  

Calendars Available  
Every year we are privileged to hand out calendars that have 

been donated by local businesses. It is because of their good-

ness and generosity that these calendars are made available to 

our parishioners. I would like to thank:  JANOSIKôS PHAR-

MACY, DALFONSO ï BILLICK FUNERAL HOME, 

FRANKôS SERVICE GARAGE and THE ROBERT A. BIL-

LICK FUNERAL HOME for once again making this possible. 

Children and Family Services  
Appeal Collection  
As you are aware, every year the second collection at all Christ-

mas Masses has been for those people living within our own 

diocese who are less fortunate than we. This collection is titled 

the ñChildren and Family Services Appeal.ò On the coming 

Christmas Feast, which reminds us of the gift of God's own 

Son, Jesus Christ given to each of us without question of our 

merit or eligibility, we ask you to support the ñChildren and 

Family Services Appealò and make your contribution toward 

changing the future of an individual, a family or a child through 

the good work of Catholic Charities of the Diocese of Greens-

burg.  

December 17  
9 a.m.  

Breakfast!  

I just want to remind you all that we will be having Breakfast 

with Santa and Mrs. Claus next Sunday, December 17. The 

breakfast will be served from 9:00 a.m. until Noon. Children 

will be free and adults will cost $5.00. There will also be a  

photo opportunity for the children with Santa and Mrs. Claus. I 

hope that you will be able to bring your children, grandchil-

dren, nieces and nephews to this event. 

School News  
�x�� Thank you for sending us your prayer 
requests. Our children keep your loved 

ones in their daily prayers. Please con-

tinue to email your intentions to Dr. 

Zetty (nzetty@sssbv.org); we will add anyone you desire 

to our prayer list.  

�x�� Those of you who ordered meals from our Texas Road-
house Drive Thru meals may pick them up at the back of 

the school from 3:00-4:30 pm on December 11, 2017. 

Watch the bulletin for next monthôs order. 

�x�� Thank you for purchasing Christmas Sweepstake tickets; 
you are helping provide tuition money for students. Keep 

our Catholic Schools going! 

Advent Wreath  
The Advent Wreath in the vestibule of the church is there be-

cause Nate and Susan Campus went on the Pilgrimage to Rome 

with the Bishop. The candles in the wreath were blessed by Our 

Holy Father, Pope Francis. It is with his prayers that our church 

shares this season of Advent with a spirit of anticipation and 

gratitude. I am grateful for Nate and Sue for thinking of us 

while in Rome. 

Missionary Childhood Association (MCA) 
Christmas Artwork Contest!   
   Our diocesan participation in last yearôs contest was over-

whelmingðwe received more than 254 qualifying entries from 

9 schools/parishes/faith formation classes. Of the twenty (20) 

that were selected for submission to the National Office, TWO 

of our students were winners again! Their artwork this cur-

rently displayed at the Basilica of the National Shrine of the 

Immaculate Conception in Washington, DC during Advent 

2017 along with twenty-two (22) other national winners.  Na-

tionally, there were nearly 15,000 entries last year from 53 dio-

ceses! 

   The Contest is open to students in grades K-8. However, 

past years' winners are not eligible to submit an entry. The Mis-

sion Office would especially like to encourage all children in 

those grades to participate. Parish and school Faith Formation 

children, Home-schooled children, and Catechesis of the Good 

Shepherd participants are all eligible. Details for this yearôs 

Contest are on our website and in the office. Please follow the 

instructions and guidelines that are on those two (2) pages.     

Please mail all entries to:  MCA Artwork Contest, Diocese 

of Greensburg, 723 E. Pittsburgh Street, Greensburg, PA 

15601.  All entries must be postmarked by January 31, 

2018.    


